

Communities, Land and Environment Communautés, Terres et Environnement



Bureau du sous-ministre C.P. 2000, Charlottetown Île-du-Prince-Édouard Canada C1A 7N8

Office of the Deputy Minister
PO Box 2000, Charlottetown
Prince Edward Island
Canada C1A 7N8

March 17, 2016

2016-14 CLE

Mr. Brad Trivers 175 Richmond Street Charlottetown, PE C1A 1J1

Dear Mr. Trivers:

Re: Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (the "Act")

I am responding to your request of February 22, 2016, for access to: "A copy of the presentation and speakers notes for the presentation given at the Federation of Agriculture AGM by the Department's Director of Land and Local Governance. (January 2016)"

Access to all the information that you requested is denied under Section 27(1)(b) as this section provides that a public body may refuse to disclose information that is to be published or released to the public within 60 days after the applicant's request is received.

The Department has been working on an audio track to accompany the animated slide show titled "Evolution of Municipal Governance" that was presented on January 29, 2016. When the final product is complete, it will be posted to the Municipal Affairs and Provincial Planning web page where it will be accessible to all Islanders. The Department plans to post the presentation within the next two weeks and we will provide you a copy of the web page link, closer to this date.

Under Section 60 of the Act, you may ask the Information and Privacy Commissioner to review the decision not to disclose information that you requested. You have 60 days from the date of this notice to request a review by writing the Information and Privacy Commissioner at the J. Angus MacLean Building, P.O. Box 2000, Charlottetown, PE C1A 7N8.

If you wish to request a review, please provide the Commissioner with the following information:

- The reference number 2016-14 CLE.
- A copy of this letter.
- A copy of your original request for information.

Tel/Tél.: 902 620 3646 gov.pe.ca Fax/Téléc.: 902 368 5542

If you have any questions please contact the Access and Privacy Services Office at 902 569 0568, or apso@gov.pe.ca.

Sincerely,

Steve MacLean Deputy Minister

c. APSO